
Please be advised that the Greenville County  Sheriff’s Department and the City of Greenville 
Police   Department no longer provide escort services for funeral processions.  Therefore, all 
drivers should obey traffic signals.  Persons who are not riding in the funeral home limousines 
should meet the family at the cemetery. 

Services Entrusted to 
Watkins, Garrett & Woods Mortuary, Inc. 

1011 Augusta Street 
Greenville, SC  29605 

(864) 242-1144 

Flower Attendants 
Sterling High School Class of 1966 

 
Pall Bearers 

Sterling High School Class of 1966 

 

 

God’s Garden 
God looked around His garden 

And found an empty place. 

He then looked down upon the earth 

And saw your tired face. 

He put his arms around you 

And lifted you to rest. 

God’s garden must be beautiful 

He always takes the best. 

He saw the road was getting rough 

And the hills were hard to climb, 

So He closed your weary eyelids 

And whispered, "Peace be thine". 

It broke our hearts to lose you 

But you didn’t go alone, 

For part of us went with you 

The day God called you home. 



Order of Service 
Rev. Herbert A. Edwards, Jr., Presiding 

 

Prelude 

 

Processional 

Clergy, Family and Friends 

 

Selection 

Shady Grove Choir 

 

Scripture Readings: 

Old Testament….Bishop James Fogle 

Gospel Temple of Deliverance 

New Testament...Rev. Willie Thurman 

New Bedford Baptist Church 

 

Prayer 

Sharon Peake (Sister) 

 

Selection 

Shady Grove Choir 

 

Remarks (Please limit to 3 minutes.) 

Barbara Worthy (Friend) 

Barbara Bibbs (Classmate/Friend) 

 

Solo 

Janelle Duncan 

 

Words of Comfort 

Rev. Brian C. Starkes 
Pastor, Mt. Olive Baptist Church, Anderson, South Carolina 

 

Recessional 

Obituary 
 
Ms. Josephine “Jo” Sullivan, 72, of Greenville, South Carolina,                    

departed this life on Saturday, November 16, 2019, at Prisma Health 

Upstate.  She was a daughter of the late King David and Dorothy 

Dimple Sullivan. 

 

She was a graduate of Sterling High School Class of 1966. She retired 

from NHE Nursing Home  and was a member of Shady Grove Baptist 

Church. 

 

She was preceded in death by her parents; her grandfather, Oliver 

Brock; her grandmother, Janie B. Brock; and two sisters, Barbara  

Sullivan and Loren M. Sullivan. 

 

Surviving: one son, Lorenzo (LaKisha) Sullivan of Greenville, SC; 

two sisters, Sharon Peake of Greenville, SC, and Valerie Sullivan of 

Las Vegas, NV; one brother, Rev. David (Carol) Sullivan of                              

Simpsonville, SC; one grandchild, Kennedy of Greenville, SC; and a 

host of other relatives and friends. 
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